MAYOR JIM GRAY “ L Ex | N G To N DOWELL HOSKINS-SQUIER

COMMISSIONER
ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY & PUBLIC WORKS

MEMORANDUM

To: Keith Horn, Managing Attorney
From: Chester Hicks, Administrative Officer
Date: May 12, 2016

RE: Recommendation to accept Doe Run Trail into the Public Right-of-Way, Pursuant to the Private Street
Acceptance Policy

This memorandum is to request the Council authorization for the acceptance of Doe Run Trail into the public
right-of-way, in accordance with the established LFUCG policy. Enclosures for your consideration include the
technical review report by the Planning Commission and a map of the general location. LFUCG Division
Directors have responded with comments and consented to this request. Should you have any questions
regarding this request, please feel free to contact me at 258-3407.

The request and pertinent support materials were circulated among various divisions and utility representatives
to determine impacts to current operations. The comments can be summarized as follows:

LFUCG Divisions:

Div. of Planning: The Division of Planning has no issues with the request to accept Doe Run Trail into the public
right-of-way. Please see the Private Street Acceptance Request Response form prepared by Tom Martin,
Senior Planner, for more information. (James Duncan)

Div. of Engineering: Pursuant to the CAO policy, Engineering has no objections to the transfer. (Robert Bayert)

Police Department: Please be advised that the request has been reviewed and the proposed plan will not have
an adverse effect on our response to emergency situation. (Gregg Jones)

Fire Department. The Division of Fire has no issue with a partial right of away transfer at 1747 Lakewood Lane.
(Greg Lengal)

E911: This isn’t a problem and | will update when the plat is certified. (Paul E Hockensmith)
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Chester Hicks, Administrative Officer
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